


**C.G.L. NEWSLETTER 11-27-11**

Here are your up-to-date CGL Standings, Team Hitting and Pitching and League Leaders.  Everyone did a great job of getting all home games played and reported on time this month.  It is much appreciated and it really helps me get the end-of-the-month reports out in a timely fashion!


We have great races in two Divisions through 76 games.  In the North Dodge is a game up on Italian with Allouez just four back.  In the Central Saginaw holds a one game edge on Temperance with Waikiki Beach just 5 games out.  Elyria is clubbing the competition with a 54-22 mark and already holds a 16 game edge in the South.  Charlotte is eight games up on Canterbury in the East but the Tales seem to be warming up as the weather turns colder.


Jose Bautista (Naples) has already slugged 34 runs and knocked in 77 to lead the CGL in Both categories.  There are only three .300 hitters heading into December with Josh Hamilton (Duluth) out front at .363.  Billy Butler (Charlotte) is second at .342 while Adrian Beltre (Canterbury) is at .312.  


In what looks like the Year of the Pitcher….Clay Buchholz (Brook Hollow) boasts a miniscule 1.87 ERA to lead CGL with a total of 9 starters under 3.00. Jered Weaver (Elyria) is atop the leader board with 12 wins.  Mat Latos (Elyria) has already twirled four Shutouts while 6 other ptichers have tossed three.      Rafael Soriano (Charlotte) has already recorded 24 Saves while Daniel Bard (Elyria) is in hot pursuit with 23.


The 2012 CGL Rookie Draft is quickly approaching.  I recently sent out a link to the Monte Carlo Hotel/Casino for discounted rooms.  Myself and at least three others have reserved rooms at reduced rates for the April 21, 2012 Draft.  If you plan on attending it might be a good idea to get your rooms lined up soon.  I will try to get info on the Las Vegas 51’s schedule to see if we can take in a game on the 20th.  I’ll also set up a group dinner for Draft night so we can spend some time together with our CGL brothers and their spouses.


Be sure to get your December instructions out no later than the 5th.  We have a light month of play with only 12 homes games/team.  With the Holidays later this month I urge all who can to get your instructions out early and your games in early to make it easier on your opponents and you Commissioner!


Great job in November.  On to the last month of 2011!!

Rob

